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AMERICAN-CANADIAN GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHARTER MEETING - SEPTEMBER 28, 1973

The Charter Meeting of the American-Canadian Genealogical
Society of New Hampshire was held in the perini Science Building
Lecture Hall at St. Anselm's College, Goffstown, New Hampshire
on Friday evening of September 28, 1973 with a good first
attendance of members. Professor Roger Lawrence and Lucille Lagasse,
founders of this Society, presided over this newly gathered group
with much enthusiasm and capability.

A one dollar Registration Fee was charged and membership dues
were set at $2.00 a member per year.

Reverend Clarence J. d'Entremont, Acadian Historian and Gen-
ealogist, was in attendance as a member. He is the Secretary for
the New England Branch of La Societe Historique Acadienne, based
at Moncton, New Brunswick, Canada.

A business meeting was hsld to form the new Society and a
discussion began as to how to properly end the title of the
Society's name. The following forms were suggested:

The American-Canadian Genealogical Society -~ of New Hampshire
: -- New Hampshire Chapter
-- of New England
-- Or -- as is,.
-- "of New Hampshire” won the vote.
The articles of the Charter and by-laws were discussed and
decided upon; all decisions were made on a hand vote.
The following officers were voted in:
Professor Roger Lawrence - President

Lucille Lagasse - Vice-President

Armand Lagasse - Treasurer

Henri Chapdelaine - Corresponding Secretary
Marguerite Bournival - Recording Secretary

We retired to the biology laboratory where a luncheon was
served while we all became acquainted with one another.

Mr., Lou Verrette, a nephew of NMonseigneur Verrette writer of
many books, said his grandfather had painted the large painting of
Saint Cecilia that hangs in the stairway of the Association Canado
Americain in Manchester, N.H.

Upon returning to the Lecture Hall, three Directors were
chosen as follows: - Paul Munson

- Leo Bisaillon
- Lou Verrette

Thus ended our Charter Meeting and with much great hope for

future memberships and organization.

Respectfully Submitted,
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